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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Jone 4, 1958

Mr. Jack Duree

The Pure Oil Company
P.C0, Box 2107 ‘

Ft. Worth 1, Texas

Dear Mr. Duree:

We enclose a copy of Onder R-1188 issued June 4, 1958, by
Case 1442, which was heard on

the Oil Coaservation Commission in
May l4th at Santa Fe.

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

.1' TER MATTER OF THE NEARING
|CALLED BY TH OXL COMSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF JMEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

; CASE NO. 1442
Order ¥o. R-1188

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION [
BY TEE COMMISSION: i
| This cause cams on for hearing at 9 e'clock a.m. on May 14, |
1938, at Banta Ve, Fov Maxico, before the 0il Cemservatiom Com-
-1-10n of New !h:ieo, h.roinatter refexrred to as the "Commission."
| WOV, on this _day of June, 1958, the Cemmission, a
quorm be mt. coasidered the appl:lestm and the
evidence and being PTully advised in the premises,
: YIRDS :
G (1) That due puhlie notice having beeu given as required
! by law, the Cosmission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
; subject matter therscf. '

(2) That the applicant, Pure 0il Company, proposes that

; the South Vacuum-Devenian Pool in iea County, New I.xieo. bo ext
i to imclude Sections 21, 22, 23, a4, 25, 28, 27, 38, 33
! 36 of Townsbip 18 Sowth, Range 35 East; Sections 19, 39, and 31 of |
| Township 18 South, Range 36 East; Sectioms 1, 2, 3, and 4 of Town-
! ship 19 Bouth, Rsnul 35 East; and Sectioa 6 of Tbinship 19 Bouth,

: Range 36 East, ¥MPN.

34, 35, and|

i
{
l
l

(3) That the applicant further proposes the establishment %

- of 80-acre spacing and the promulgation of Special Rules and

Regulations for the South Vacuum-Devonian Pool.

(4) Thet the proposed extension of the South Vacuum-
" Devonian Pool has not been proven productive by actual drilling

- operations, and that the applicant hus falled to show cause why the

. Commission should deviate from its established policy of axtending

" the horizontal l1limits of oil and gas pools in the State of New

. Mexico to include only such acreage as has been proven productive
" by actual drilling operations.

(35) That the applicant has failed to prove that the :
South Vacuum-Devonian Pool can be efficiently drained and developeq
on an 80-acre spacing pattern
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Came No. 1443
Order No. R-1188 !

(8) That the drilling apd of walls is the Seuth
Vacuum-Devonian Pool should osatimes to e goverssd by Bule 104
of the Cssmisnion Rulies and Wegulations.

the Rales asd Beguiatiens of un'on Conte
Nev Mexice.
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BD¥IN L. MECHEM, Chairman

MBRAY E. NONGAK, Mesber

? ,///7

A. L. PORTER, Jv).,” Member & nocmtu*
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

May 14, 1958

CASE NO. 1442

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSCCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MExXICO
Phone CHoapel 3-6691
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IN THE IAT!BR o

Appneation of Pure 01l m for the
extension of the South Vacuum {Devonian)
Pool and for the pro-nlgation of special
rules and regulations for said pool. Ap-
plicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order extending the horizontal limits
of the South Vacuum (Devonian) Pool to
include tertain acreage in Township 18
' South, Ranges 35 and 36 East; Township
19 South, Ranges 35 and 36 Bast, in Iea
County, New Mexico. The applicant further
proposes that special rules and regula-
tions for ‘the South Vacuum (Devonian)
Pool be promulgated incorporating, among
other provisions, the establishment of
80-acre proration units in the South
Vacuum (Devonian) Pool.

P w4 086 9k 99 ot

CASE NO
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A. L. Porter _ , -
Murray Morgan o §

TRANSCRIPT CF PRCCEEDINGS
MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please, and%
we will take up Case No. 1442,
MR. PAYNE: case 1442. Application of Pure Oil‘Company
for the extension of the South Vacuum (Devonian) Pool and for the
promulgation of special rules and regulations for said pool.

MR. PORTER: Let me ask justinformally, how many intend
to present testimony?

ODeannier Miem % /\‘-‘.v‘.,, ATES
Cirtsn B Lone TPre ST,
ArBuquERQur MNew Moo
Phor.e CHapel 3.6691




WK, DURER:™ I shall, and I have a geologist, in the
event we need him. |

NR. PONTER: You are representing Pure 0il coipaa§?

R. DUREE: Yes, sir.

(Vitness sworn.)

MR. DﬁREE: Mr. Examiner, my name is Jack Duree, D;u—r-e#
I am chief production engineer for the Pure 01l Company located
at Port Worth, Texas. 1 have appeared previpusly before this Com-
mission, however, not in the recent yeﬁrs, and if you desire, I
will be happy to reveal my qualifications.

MR, PORTER: Just briefly, please, sir.

' MR. DUREE: All right. I was graduated from Texas A & N
College in 1942 with degrees in petroleum engineering and‘nsehanic*l
engineering. I have spent rive and a half ye#rs in the employ of
the Magnolia Petroleum Company; three years as a mechanical design

engineer and the remaining as a petroieun engineer. Since that

time 1 have’béen employed by the Pure 0il Company in the capacity
of production éngineer and chief division production engineer.

MR. PORTER: Your qualifications are acceptable.

MR, COOLEY* @ Mr. Duree, is the South Vacuum Pool under f
your present jurisdiction with the Pure 011 Company? v

MR. DUREE: A Yes, sir.

Q@ And you have made special studies with regard to that

pool?

A  Yes, sir. i
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Q Proceed.

A The South ﬁacuun Pool was discovered in the South Vacuum
Unit Well No. 1-35. We have a map which will show its location.
Incidentally, Nr. Chaiyman, I bave not merked these sxhibits,
one or_eép. If you dgsire, ib'uill;h¢~h§ppy tb put them up on“thc
bulletin board. | | |

- MR. PORTER: Would you like to have this first map |
designated as Pure's Exhibit No. 1?

A If you would be so kind. The well 18 shown in red on
tﬁé n#p} It is apéroxinately in the south center portion of the
area covered by the map. This well was drilled by Union Oil Compamy
of California, and was campleted in the Devonian horizon, and
perforations from 116&3 to 11680. The well initially produced
316 barrels of 0il during a five hour pericd on a half inch choke.
The Pure 0il Company was designated asbunit operator upon the com-
pletion of this well, and is currently drilling the South Vacuum
Unit Well No. 2-35. That well is located diagonally to the south-'

east of the first well.

The Pure Oil Company, under date of March 19, 1958, requested
i

the holding of a hearing to consider adoption of field rules for §
development of the South Vacuum Devonian Pool. The request 1nclud4d
extension of the pool 1limits to the area outlined on ¢ he map, markéd
as Exhibit 1, in red. We would like to, at this point, revise ?

that area that we think should be included to that outlined in gregn

on the map. If you would like, I will read into the record the =

AL
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designation of that area as to sections and the like.

The revised area is comprised of the Soulheaatl Quarter of
Section 21. These will all be in Tewnship 18 South, Range 35 East|
that's the Southeast Quarter of Section 21; all of Section 22,
with the exception of the North Half of the Northwest Quarter; the
Southwest Quarter West Half, and Northwest Quarter, and the West

Half of the Southwest Quarter of Section 23. The Vest Half of

the Northwest Quarter, the West Half of the Southeast Quarter, and

the Southwest Quarter of Section 25; Section: 26; Section. 27, the

o g o SR

East Half of Section 28, the Northeast Quarter of Section 33;.
Section 34; Section 36. All of these are in Township 18 South,
35 Bast. 1In Touhship 19 South, Range 35 East, Sectioné 1 and 2;
and the Northeast Quarter of Section 3.

MR. NUPPER: Would you read 1nto the reeord she:deseription

of the area in Section 23 again.

. i
A Section 23. The Southwest Quarter, the West Half of.the]

e
i

-

i

3

£

i

{

Northwest Quarter, the West Half of the Southeast Quarter.

MR. NUTTER: 1Is Section 35 included in the area?

A& Yes. Did I omit that?
MR. NUTTER: I believe you did.
A It is unintentionally. I intended to include it. The

ar=2a outlined in yelliow is the limits of the South Vacuum unit.

This map is also prepared to show our interpretation of the Devoniin
structure. It was prepared by the Pure 011 Company's Development i

Geological Section. It is, of course, based on very few surface
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anticline bounded on the northeast flank by steep dip or possible |
faulting. There 13 no original gas contact. Oil-water contact
has not been determined. We have hopes that drill stem teating
in our second well will tie that point down for us.

The characteristics of the reservoir fluid; the gravity
of the'staok tank oil is 48.6 degreés APi, The saturation pressur
is 382 pounds per séﬁare inch gauge. The formation volume factor,
barrels of reservoir oil per barrel of stock tank oil at original
pressure, 1.051; at saturation pressure, 1.088. The viscosity
of the reservoir 0il at original pressure, .884 centipoise;
saturation pressure, .588 centipoise. The dissolved gas-oil ratio}
cubic feet per barrel of stock tank oil at saturation preésure
is 96 cubic feet.

The reservoir pressure and .temperature have corrected all
of-yéur reservoir measurements to a sub sea depth of 7550 rfeet.
From a drill stem test on January the 1llth, we detemined the
original reservoir pressure at 4826 PSI. This was a drill stem

test pressure taken prior to flowing or testing the well.

The reservoir presure determined February the lst, six
days after the well was completed, was 4766 PSI. | Tk.xlev reservoir
pressure on May 9th at the same datum, 4693 PSI. At the time .
that pfessure was taken, the cumulative o0il production was 20,082
barrels. The productivity index for this well is 4.4 barrels per
Gay per pound bottom hole pressure drop.

The productive capacity from pressure Egg}q;qpuﬁqﬁgzhﬁeso

DA ey ME e Auaioaals .
Gergideat Lad S0 e vary e,
ALBUQUERQUL New Mo
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@nderaon Ranch. From what information we have, it appears that

basis of the information we have, that an actlive water drive will

millidarcy feet.

This, in essence, 18 4ll the information we pave. With one
well, of course, and a relative short period of time, there is a
1imit of how much information can be gathered, and I might also
add that we are not ourselves a large operator in the New Mexico
area, and have no other Devonian production.

In evaluating this particular well, we have had to go to
other fields in the general area, for the limited information we

have. The two closest Devonian fields are the Shoebar and the

‘the pay characteristics, as developed in this field, are comparablg
It does appear that the reservoir fluid we are dealing with is a
llittle different. We have reviewed these other fields, their
pressure history, as we have been able tb determine from published
data, and in each of these instances, apparently a water drive has
developed. In neither cése have these two flelds been operating
under an 80-acre rule. However, observation of the map of the
development of tne Anderson Ranch indicates the operators at their-
own election have developed on 80-acre spacing.

It's our feeling, and it's perhaps premature, but on the
develop in this instance. Of course, time alone will tell. 1In

the event it does, with the pay characteristics that we have,

the reservolr characteristics we have, it is our feeling that one

well will effectively and economically drain an 80-acre space, or ;

i
k]
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o= on, 8 on that basis that we are asking
for an B0-acre order in this field.

MR. PORTER: Mr.. Duree, do you have any recommendations
at this time as to spacing, well locations, ;nd so forth?

A Yes, sir. 1 am afraid we do not have them written out
in the forwal form that the Commission is in the habit of issuing
them. We have them from the standpoint of the points that we
think‘should be encompassed. ¥We would recommend, of course, thatv
thls field be developed on an 80-acre pattern. We wculd recommend

that the spacing patiern be extended tovinclude the area we have

outlined on the map in green, ah& that all wells in the Devonian,

in that area be developed under these rules. We recommend a:

%‘ : proration unit of 80-acres be established consisting of two contigﬁous

40-acre tracts elongated in eitker direction; that all wells

completed in the ‘Devonian be located in the center of the 40-acre

|k o O st

track with a surface tolerance of 160 feet for any surface obstruc+4

g

tions. I don't know whether I read that right. 1In the center
of either UO-acre track with a surface tolerance of 160 feet, and

that elther well completed in the Devonian which as dedicated

B o Ly i

less than 79 or more than 81 be granted an allowable 1in proportion

t0 the 80-acres assigned. We further recommend that an-80-acre

well be given an allowable in keeping with the New Mexico well

| allowable.

MR. COOLEY: Q Mr. Duree, why do feel that it would be

wise to develop on either of the 40-acre tracts in the 80-acre |

DEARNLEY - ME1Ei & ASSCLIATES :
Grtvemal Lo BEFoprs s ]
ALBUQUERCGE NEW Moo
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proration anit rather than on a diagonal or alternate 40, which“_y

would give you 2 gomewhat more uniform development pattern?

A It would give you a more uniforms development pattern,
but in this particular case it 18 OUF feeling that all the evidenc
points toward a water drive. If you tie down a man on his 80-acre

tract, jou can force him to go to 2 point th at would be less

advantageous from the standpoint of the jocation of the well than
he would be were he given this latitude. I think, were you to tie
him down, that the individual operators, as they approach the edge
of the field, would be coming to the Cmnhission for excéptioﬁs in

those cases.

Q You do not feel that it would be necessary until they

approach the edge of the field?
A No, I don't think think SO.

Q You have & substantial area outlined here.

A Yes, sir, which would permit development of very large

portions of the pool on a uniform basis if you had staggered or \
' {
diagonal type of development rather than being\located in either i

one of the jo-acres. Oof course, the other side 1s, a8 1 mentioned

l
earliér, we have a water contaét to tie down, 380 we don't KNow how\
far we will go. %

¢ In your opinion, would a uniform development result \
4n precovery of additional oil in this pool? k

s I really don't think 1t would make a greatl deal of'diffe&ence

he drive mechanism.
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Q Why do you feel that is so?
A Under a uniform ﬁatieru,you are going to force a man
to go to a side, or a leas favorable location on his 80-acre
tract. Uhdér water drive mechaniam, of course,vydu are voiding
the oil at the oil-water contact, your oll-water contact is com-
ing ub. 1f that man 1s on the shallow end or the thin end of
his 80-acre tract, you will deplete that well and at thé same
time he will still have o0il under his land. The oil, I think will
be recoved essentlially with the water drive mechanism, recovered
by wells up the structure, but the individual who owns that tract
will not recover 1it. |
Q Do you think, in the interest of affcrding each operator
an opportunity to recover his equitable share of the oil and gas
in the pool -eI:ne#n, the quantity of oil énd gas under his tfact,
that he should be perﬁitted to drill on the best portion of his
acreage?
A Yes, sir.
MR. COOLEY: Thank you, that's all the questions I have.
MR. PFORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr. Morgan.

MR. MCRGAN: Q Mr. Duree, I notice that your structure

map on the proposed unit does not compare with the original structure

!

map? :

A It is a2 little more elongated than it was before the

Sinclair well to the northwest hit the Devonian high. The pay

i
i

development on the top of the Devonian was not pggggnt. They_qent?
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in, and our geloglat can correct me on this if I am wrong, Some

four hundred feet before they found any porosaity that the trend

or the elongation of this thing was greather than we had anticipnt#d.

Q Likewise, is the pool larger than it was?

A It is definitely possible that it is larger than we thought

it was.

Q Is that the reason you want to expand it?

A Yes, sir.‘ We also feel that 80-acres will give us our
recovery, an economical recovery and erficient recovery, and that
the drilling of additlional wells is not needed to get the oil.

Q You can't find out much about your uniformity from one
well?

A No, sir.

Q@ You can't tell much about continunity of structure eithes?

A No, sir. We have control points on the northeast, two
dry holes over there which give us some control that way. The
other direction, we are without control.

Q@ You are not asking for a temporary order, are you?

A Well, I think that that was a little in error on our parg,

our thinking being that any order was subject to revislon, and I

would hasten to say that we would welcome periodic examination of

-these rules, and 1 would be more than happy to amend that order

for temporary. One thing I didn't mention, this particular well

that we have completed was drillied at a cost of three hundred and

four thousand dollars. Needless to say, it was a wildecat wel},

Deawmiey - MEen & ASSCTIATES
GENERAL Law Hiennvreng
ALBUQUERQUE Now Mexin 0
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there were some expenditures in it that will not be repeated
in subsequent wells, but we feel that the bare minimwm for a well
in the Devonian is two hundred and fifty thousand dollars.

Q That includes all costs subscribed to the well?

A That is everythirgto the well. There are no surface
facilities whataoever other than the Christmas tree and the well
head. |

Q That does not include the tank batteries?

A That does not include the tank batteries, and I briefly
reviéued‘bur history on this well, and the best we could hope for
in the way of reclaim out of that particular well would be about
fifteen thousand dollars worth of material.

Q Why did you bring Section 4 into this?

A 1 beg your pardon, we have eliminated Section 4.

Q@ It 1s only in the green?

A It is only in the green that we are asking for it.

MR. MORGAN: That is all.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutteé.

MR. NUITER: Q Mr. Duree, 1s this contour map contourcd
at the top of the Devonian?

A Yes, sir.

Q How many wells to the Devonian were available in this
area to permit drawing this map?

A Pour.

Q And what 1s the balance --

DAt v S S A RN NSRS R R
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A The slopes to the southwest are from seismic work.

Q Does this seiamic picture compare pretty favoreble with
the seimmic picture that you had at the time this unit was formed?
A Nr. MNutter, I couldn't answer that, I have our develop-
ment geologiat here who could b§ better qualified than I would,
and I would be happy to relinquish the chair to him, if you wish

to ask him that.
Q Well, we will get to some other questions here first.

This average>p0roa;Cy‘at 6.5 per cent is the porosity
for the 40 feet that was cored? | |

A No, sir, that is ihe_porosity from a hundred and four
feet analyzed. There was: additionsl section: analyzed that did
not have two-tenths of a millidarcy or two per cent porosity,

which we did not include. The net 1s forty per cent of the total

section.

Q
A

So you got an average porosity of 6.5 per cent --

In forty per cent of the Devonian interval.

Q@ Forty per cent of one zero five?

No, sir, one zero five 1s forty per cent of the total.

So the total is some two hundred feet or something like

that?
A Yes, sir. 1 havea.note here as to exactly what that

was. Three hundred and seven feet,

Q So out of the three hundred and seven total feet of

_,_____w___T“Denon1an_pay+_Lhene_1a_nna~hundred~£ixaaﬂﬁeh;Lhat has an average .
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porosity of 6.5 per cent? A Yes, sir,

Q And the average Permeability for that hundred five feet
is two twenty-aix millidarcy? A Yes, air,

Q Which includes --

A Which includes that twelve darey feet.

Q That 13 --

A One point four foot. That average that you have thepre
1s weighted due to the length of the individual Sample analyzed

Q Is that a weighted Porosity figures

A Yes, sir, that 1s weighted due to the length of the
individual sampales analyzed.

Q WwWhat is the oil saturation?

be Seventy-seven and a half per cent. The water we have lifted
is from the core analysis, and we have not ran capillaries to
check that.
| Q There will be considerable o131 then, in this Section?
A Yes, sir, |

Q Have YOou made any estimate of how much oil there would

be per foot?

mechanism, we apre frankly 1in the dark as to recovery per acrpe

foot. We have stock tank oil in place per foot, acre foot of

| three hundred twenty-five barrels.

Ditvae, 4y [ SO RPN DRI TR A
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and taking it so that You still have a weighted figure sixty-five.

A Apparently 1t<1s~everything that isn't water, so it will

A We havé made a number of estimates, and Without a recoveA
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Q Three hundred twenty-five barrels per acre foct?
A Per net acre foot.

Q Per net acre foot? That is, stock tank oil?

A Yes, sir.
Q And at the point where this cne well has been campleted
here, you have a hundred and five? ‘

A One hundred five, yes.

Q@ What does that figure out for 40-acre or 80-acre units?

A That figures-out roughly one million two hundred thousang
on 40-acre tracts, or double that in 80.

Q This is recoverable oil?

A No, stock tank oil 1in place.

Q You indi#ate you might have a water drive?

A Yes, but we don't know.

Q What is the average recovery in percentage in a water

drivé mechanism in the Devonian structure?

the Dewonian. We would hesitate to go beyond thirty-five or
forty pér cent under natural conditions.

Q ‘Assuming thirty-five per cent, how much recovery would

you have?

A That would be about four twenty on U4O-acres, and double

that on 80-acres.

Q Mr. Duree, what is the reason for requesting 80-acre

PIEsnin by MeEss 2 B ANSOUEATES
Getip irat Law BT e
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A As I mentioned before, we have no operations 6f that typé in
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A The reason for requesting it is that we feel that one

well will drein go-acres economically and etficiqnxly. We don't
feal that an additionsl well in an go-acre tr-ct'uill pay the
ai1fference 1n,€h§ cost of the well.

Q You mentioned ore pool similar to this in your direct
examination testimorys chat being the Anderson n}nnca Pool?

A Yes, sir.

!
\

Q 1Is that pool operating under an go-acre order.
A No, air, it 13 not.
Q Has 1t peen aeveloped on an g0-acre: ~~
A - YeB, sir.
g It is within & unit?
A Yes.

Q Do you think you have enough of 2 pool in the unit here
that you could -- |

A On the basis that we originally formed the unlt, we \
thought we probably would have. This -elongation to the northwest \

|

Q You mean your structure? \

makes 1t'doubtful.

A Our structure is longer. 1t appears that it can be '\
ionger {han we originally anticipated. |
i

- qQ The average, that 18, within the unlt, could pe develope

on go-acyres even though -~ even if it weren't an 80—acre'order?
|
A Yes, sir. : ‘ !
|

unit agreement for this south Vacuum Unit Qrov%de

Does that
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pEaprLEs MeE s it £ ASGOTIATES
e A (g e oHTERD

(G her et A fXE l‘
A\,mn.mrﬁ":ui_ NEw Mf A0 \
Phone CHapel 3.6691 !
!

;



i Mg f#AsSOL,nUL.s
Gf-‘\(“"ﬂL Lagy g
LBUOUFF?

M TE

R &
QU My M Xico
CHape/ 3549

Phone




A That is calculated from an unsteady flow calculation

I have those bottom hole pressure data, if you are interested
in that. I have sufficient copies of this. I would be happy
to put one of these in evidence. I don*t have sufficieht coples

to eirculate them all around. It appears I will have to read

of a draw down test, and a pressure build-up test It also 1ncludés
PIS on the well.. The PI tests were run at the time the well

was completed. On the build-up test, the well was shu£ 1ﬁ at
twelve noon on the 3rd of February, with the bottom hole pressure
of forty-six hundred and sixty pnunds. At the end of ten minutes
it‘ﬂas'up to forty-seven sixteen; at the end of twenty minutes

it was forty-seven thirty-one, at the end of thirty minﬁtes it

was forty-seven thirty-two; at the end of forty minutes, forty?

four; at the end of one hour, forty-seven thirty-five; the end

of two hours, forty-seven thirty-seven; the end of three hours,
forty-sevén forty-four, the end of thirteen hcurs, still forty-

seven forty-four. There are also bottom hole pressures on this

exhibit. I have an additional build-up test that was ran last
weekend.
Q@ This one will probable suffice.

A This was ran this past Saturday, and at that time 1t

stabilized in one hour. Here is the data. It was flowing at six

production:curve. We normally solve it graphically. Incidentally,

off this one. This particular graphic .representation 1s the histo#y

seven thirty-three; at the end of fifty minutes, forty-seven thift&-
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MR. NUFTER: Thank you.

A 1 might also point out that the reservoir fluid is such
that un»better have a water drive.

nﬁ, Urz: Q 'uf..nuree, do you h@weAgny idiavnn‘yo uﬁit-thn
profit is on a barrel of oil produced, all expenses included,
except well cost? | | |

A Ekcept well cost?

Q That's‘right. |

A I would have to make a rough ‘calculation here on m&

own head. I would guess somewhere in the neighborhood of two

thirty five, two forty. You got to take the taxes out and your

royalty.

Q Two dollars and tnirty-fiie cents or two dollars and
forty cents? ‘

A Somewhere in that range.

MR. NUTTER: Q What do you get fof 01l?

A Three zero two, I believe, right now.

Q Is the price of this oil penalized on account of the
high gravity?

A We have to sell it as sour oll, so 1t 1s not getting
any premium for its gravity. I had hopes where we would have
a pipeline situation worked out, but right now we don't have a bit
of premium.

MR, PORTER: Q Do you have a pipeline connection?

30 By PAE R
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p.m., with bottom hole pressure of forty-six fifty-three; at the
end of one half hour it was forty-six eighty-five; at the end of
one hour it was forty-six ninety-three, at the end of two hours,
forty—six‘nlanty-three, and that contimmed on through thi;tc;n
hours and hasn't built up any more.

Q So you figured it was stabilized?

A Yes, sir, and the PI calculated from this bottom hole
pressure 1is féur point four given on the tabulatéd data.-.At,the
time we took the flowing bottom hole pressure, it had been flowing
for fourteen'days at a rate that varied from one seventy-three
to one seéenty-five barrels per day. |

Q Now, Mr. Duree, do you have an& idea how much o0il would
be left in the ground if the pool were developéd on 80*&6&9 spacink,
which o0il might be unrecovered if the pool were developed on 40-acpe
spaclng?

A Well, we don't know the drive»mechanisn, but we presume

it will be water drive. On water drive I don't believe there

would be any difference. If there would, there would be less ]
than one per cent because of the inherent flushing efficiency of :
a water drive.

Q What type of a water drive do you think you will have,

edge or bottom water drive?

A It will be either edge or bottom, and until we have some
more information on the field I don't know how to guess at it.

MR. NUTTER: I belleve that's all. Thank you.
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MR. PORTER: Q Mr. Duree, did you encounter any other oll
pays in this well?
A Yes, sir.
Q What wer: they? , | .
K We recovered sa qiivrccovcxy on drill stem teit from the
Leonard section. |
Q Is the in the Pennsylvanian?
A It is my understanding that if is. Our geologist is herJ
and maybe he. can anawer 1it.
MR. PISH: That 1s permian, lower permian.
MR. PORTER: 1Is that known as Demon Springs, or is that
a different formation? R |
MR. NUTTER: Is that adjacent to or near the Wolfcamp
form~tion?

MR. PISH: No, it is above the Wolfcamp. The upper

Leonard 1is San Andres, the lower leonard is your Clearfork-Glorieta

sequence.
MR. NUTPTER: This is through the Yeso formation?
MR. FISH: Yes, sir, this is right in the transition
in the Permian, it is in the transition from your Northwest
Shell settlement into the Delaware settlement, so there is an
interfingering of San Andres and Delaware sands in the Permian.
MR. PORTER: PFor the record, will you give us your name.

MR. FISH: George Fish, with Pure 01l Company.

MR. COOLEY: And what is your position with the company?!

I
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"MR. FISH: 1 am a development geologist up there.

MR. DUREE: A Ve also had tests from the Wolfcamp tha}
yield oil.

ln} PORTER: Q How much oil from the Wolfcamp? |

A On one test it was open three hours; ges to surface in
twenty minutes, recovered eleven hundred and fortyfoot of oil, six
hundred sixty feet of heavy oil, and gas cut mud flowing bottom
hole pressure, three forty to six fifty-seven. Final shut in
preasure, thirteen hundred pounds, and then we had another test
~in here on lwer in the section.

Q That's lower than the Wolfcamp?

A Yes, sir. Open three and a half nours; gas to surface,
two hours and five minutes; recovered one thousand foot of oil,
four hundred iwenty-five, minus initial shut in, fifty-seven tiént#
flowing bottom hole pressure, two eighty to five ten, thirty minute
final shut in pressure, forty-seven hundred. |

Q Hhat about the Lenoard, what yas your test on that?

A Oben s8ix hours; gas to surface, eleven minutes; oil,
fifty-three minutes, flowed thirty barréls of o0il, four and a half

hours, surface pressure, two hundred and fifty pounds. Reversed

out forty-nine barrels of oil, thirty minutes. initial shut in
pressure, thirty-eight eighty. Flwolng bottom hole pressure,
fourteen hundred to twenty-one ten. Thirty minute final shut in
pressure, twenty-one forty.

MR. NUTTER: Do you think the drill‘iggg"§§§pr;g_§39ge
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TIWo areas are sufficient to be able to complete a commeriocal well
in those sections?

A It's awfully hard to argue with a flowing drill atell
test, but those pressures dictate a word of caution in approaching
it in the Wolfeamp. It is a different pressure. You do not have
'a flowing test, your finsl shut in pressure versus your initial
shut in pressure showed a draw down, and that looks like, at best,
a plug back possibility. The Leonard, I think, before you can
throw it out, with that fimm flowipg test, you iould probably have
to camplete a well and get some reservoir performance data on
thét drill stem test. I would say you have to be cautious.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Do you have a Qquestion, Mr. Utz?

MR. UTZ: Yes.

MR. UTZ: Q Mr. Duree, do you have any idea what your
pay out would be on two hundred fifty thousand dollar wells?

A No, I do not, I can make some estimate on assumed recover
or assumed production rates.

Q What about ihe well you drilled?

A On the well we drilled, I haven't run the exact calcula-~
tions out. 1 ran out a number of them. There might be a qﬁestiun,
but I didn't run that particular one. I would say it would be
some where around two years.

@ Two years,

A Presuming we can sustain cur present producing rate,

ies
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Q You say two years on the basis of two hundred Iiity

LViouBaiig, Vi -~

A That was based on -- We have produced approximately twenty

thousand barrles in thres months, that would represent somewhere

in the naighborhood of forty to forty-two thousand dollars income,

Lyt

| and assuming forty, divided into three hundred, tnat would be eigh
times that three months period, or into two fifty, that would be

six times that three months period.

MR. COOLEY: Q Sounds like you could pay a well out'on the

average of two hundred fifty thousand in something like eighteen
montha to two years. |

A Eighteen months to two years.

MR, NUTTER: Q Mr. Duree, do you anticipate you will have
any oil left in the ground when you reach that pay out atatua?

A I hope so. It looks like we will have.

Q@ Do you have an estimate of how much fill be left in the
reservoir?

A No, sir, I can only'baﬁe that on assumed recoveries.

Q Assuming a recovery of thirty-five per cent as we did
before, what --

A On thirty-five per cent recovery, we would have some-

where in the neighborhood of two hundred seventy-five thousand barﬁels

on forty acres, four hundred thousand less twenty thousand times

8ix, one hundred twenty from four hundred would give you two eighty.

A4

Excuse me, 1 am wrong, around six eighty-five tgmgigagiggty on th
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A If that 1s all for me, I would like to enter as Pure
011 Company's Exhibit 1 the map which has been so designated, as
Exhibit 2 the tabulation entitled "South Vacuum Devonian Pool",
designated Exhibit 2, and the piensuxv build up tabulation and
éruvity, 80 dnaignated as Exh'bvit No. 3.
MR, PORTER: Without objection, these will be received.

-Ybu may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
GRORGE FISH
called as a witness, having baen first dulyvsworn, tgstified as
follows: | |
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY: MR, PORTER: |

Q@ State your name, please? A George Fish.

Q State briefly ydur quaiifications.

A I graduated from the Missouri School of Mines in 1952
wiﬁh a bachelor of Science degree in mining geology, with petrole
geology option. Af that time I went to work for the Pure 0il
Company as a develdpment geologist and have been employed since
that time dolng subsurface mapping, 1sopach well maps, well sitein&
and general duties of a geologist. 1 had one year of exploration
geology experience with Pure in the Roswell District office, and
at that time became acquainted with some of the Devonian reservoifT
and the geology in the southeast of New Mexico.

— 4+ Q You have made a study of this aprea? A Yes, sde. |
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A No, we truck it out.
Q Where do you truck it out to?
A The Vacuums Pool. I don't know which line it 1is, Mr.
éorfer. )
MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz, did you have any further questionst
MR. UTZ: No. ‘ : A :

MR. COOLEY: Q You probably testified to this, but I

missed it. What is the sustained producing capacity of the one well

you have completed?

A Sustailned producing capacity, I don't know what it is.
We are currently flowing it on 6/64 inch choke, that will give

‘you about one seventy-three, one seventy-six‘barrels. We had it:-

opened up and that added one hundred barrels a day. I think that

well can get to the two thousand, three thousand dollar class

without any trouble right now.
MR. COOLEY: That's all.

MR. PORTER: Q Too good a well?

T T T T iy

A It is a good well. Of course, right now we have no
more pressure drop than we have sustained, so the reservoir fluid
¢ould account for our energy. Unit we have draﬁn the pressure
down some to establish whether water will enter into this reservolip
and relace the 0il, we don't know what the drive mechanism is.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have any questions of Mr. Dureeb

You may be excused. Iet's see, just a minute, I think we better

formally enter these exhlbits.
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| map that was available prior to the time that your well No. 1

Q Your qualifications are acceptable. Is there anything
that you would like to add on your own to what Mr. Duree has
stated.

A No, sir. I can anticipate some questions. 1 uil; Just
go ahead and let them be asked, if that is all right.

- MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.
MR. NUTMER: @ Mr. Fish, as I recall, when Union 0il
Company requested and had a hearing for the establishment of this
South Vacuum Unit Agreement Area, they had a map which ﬁas based
dn selsmographic work? |
A Yes, that's true.

Q How does this structure map compare with the seismograph

was drilled?

A That's comparing it with Union's selsmic interpretation?

Q VYes, sir.

A Iﬁ compares favoﬁably in that their seismic work indicate
a northwest-soutieast trending structure. Our 1ntérpretatioﬁ‘also
shows this trend. The difference, of coufse, is the extension
of the structure to the northwest, and that nhas been based on the
top of the Devonian, and encountered in the Sinclair State Lee
403, in the Northwest Quarter of the Northwést Quarter of Section
22, Township 18 South, Range 35 East. Other than that one variatid

I would say that the structure, as encountered in the discovery

s
B
<

a

n,

well, the top of the Devonian encountered in the discovery well I
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certainly substantiated Union's seismic picture. 1 believe there
was a difference of about twe hundred feet at that point. Let me
clarify that. I bellieve we encountered it about two hundred feet
khigher than Union's seismic work, or seismic interpretation, shoue$
it to be in the map that was originally presented to the Commtasiog.

Q Well, was 81nclgir‘s well up there drilled on thﬁ'prenis?
that this structure extended up in a northwesterly directidn, or
was it drilled on the possibility that there was another separate
and distinct structure in that area?

A If my memory serves me correctly, I believe tbat Sinclaip's
seismic work indicated a different structure.

Q Is there still a possiblilty that that is another structire
up there?

A Yes, that is another possibility.

Q Is there any way of correlating the formations that your
well No. 1 in Section 22 -—‘In the Southeast Quarter of Section
22 has éhcountered to date to see if this is going to be a high
or a low in there?

A -No, sir. When we lett Fori worth on Tuesday, that well
was drilliang at, I believe eieven thousand and five feet, and at
that time they had not encountered the Mississippian lime, which
would give some indication of structure in that direction. They
had tenatively identified the Missiséippian Chester from samples.

Q Where do you think that they will pick up the -Devonian

in that well?
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A Well, there has been a variance in the interval from the
top of the Mississippian lime to the top of the Devonian in this
area in the South Vacuum Unit Well, in Section 35. The interval
from the top of the Hississippian lime to the top of the Devonian
was approximately seven hundred feet. In Sinelair's State Lee 803
No.‘l,vthat 1ntervél was épprbxinétely nine hundred feet. On thesé
.off Structuré wells that we have shoﬁn and 1hdicated in the legend
as having penetrated the Devonian: the normal section from
Mississippian lime to Devonian was about eight hundred feet, so thire
is a variance there of about two hundred feet from top of Mississipgpian
lime to top of Devonién, which gives you a pretty good latitude
in predicting the top of Devonian from Mississippilan. Taking}the

average figure, say of eight hundred feet, and assuming that we

are fairly close to the Mississippian lime in the Pure No. L State

Lee "F" in Section -- in the Southeast Southeast of Section 22, I

would say that with that approximation you would encounter the
E Devonian at approximately minus seventy-nine hundred to minus»eighﬁ
3 thousand feet on the top of the Devonian, which would mean we would
have to pull in these contours somewhat from the northeast.

Q@ Well, if the contours were pulled in, this green line
which includes the proposed 1imits of the pool, might be a 1little
too far to the northwest, wouldn't it

A Yes, that's true. As we have indicated on the map, there

is steep dipping to the northwest, with the possibility of faulting.

We have nothing definite yet to tie down the position of this fault, .
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on which to base the contour lines, there is a possibility thsre
are dips of some kind? *

A There is that possibility. I believe Mr. Duree mentionel
that this dip is seismic eontrol. You have seen the presentation
by Union of their seismic interpretation, and Pure also had seismif
work is this area, and our interpretation of that work is that
the dip is less steep in & southwssteply direction than it is in
a northeasterly direction, that is why we have nentioned that this
map is based partially on seismic control where we do not have A
any Subsurface;control; | |

Q@ 1In other words, the area for ﬁhiéh BO—acre spacing is
réquested is,in a 1argg part,;included on the structure on the
basis of seismic work which has not been proved by drilling to
date?

A That's true.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Fish?
‘The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.,)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Duree, would you come back to the

witness stand for more questlions. |
JACK DUREE

recalled as a witness, having been previously.duly sworn, testifie?
as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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BY: MNR. PAYNE:

Q MNr. Duree, in regard to the pool rules proposed by
Pure, uoﬁld you propose that the 80-acre proration unit be entirel*
within a single govermmantal section?

A You mean gpvern.eﬁtal aection, or goverrmental qn;rtér
section? | |

Q Govermmental section.

A Governmental section. Well, I think that probably would
work out in view of the way the land is divided. Probably the
smoothest -- Actually, I don't know,'akﬁan's got lines crossing,:
but it doesn't make much different, it would be entirely up to us.
Nommally, we try to stay inside the secticn. »

MR,

PAYNE: That's all.

'MR. PORTER: An&one else have a question? The witness
mayv be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any more testimony to
present in this case? Are there any statements?

MR. NESTOR: I am representing Shell 0il Company. Shell
is a participant in the South Vacuum Unit operated by Pure,
holding approximately a quarter, and we also have some acr=age
that may be productive one hundred per cent outside the limits of
the unit. We would like to urge the Commisslion to adopt the rules

proposed by Pure. We agree that the data are certainly meager at

this time, but we see no reason why a temporary order, say for a
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year's period, could not be entered to provide for orderly develop
ment and to permit us to gather some more information to investiga
the drive and to see whether or not such 2 spacing would be adequate
We too favor flexible location of wells, and again, we-hope that
this will be a water drive 1eservoir, since it 18 obvious there
will be very little help from dissolved gas, and if it proves to
be water drive, as low ratio'reaervoirs in New Mexico are, we
believe thét the flexible method of locating wells will probably
recover more oil than a fixed patern.

MR. PORTER: Hr Rogers.

MR. ROGERS: W. J. Rogers, with Sinclair 01l and Ges
Company. Sinclair has 9.52 per cent working interest in the South
Vacuum Unit, and in addition, Sinclair has several hundred acres
4in the immediate area bﬁtaide of the unit boundary. We are drilliﬁg
presently three wells on this acreage. WQ concur in the rules
proposed here by Pure 0il Company, and we suggest that if the
Commission thinks that a temporary order should be‘éhtered’rather
than permanent, we suggest it be entered for a period of at least
one year.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a statément to make for
the record?

MR. PAYNE: I have a statement to read into the record,
Mr. Commissioner. Thils statement is preséﬁted‘in behalf of the

Ohio 011 Company in Case No. 1442. The Ohio concurs in the pool

| rules proposed by the Pure Qil Company for the South Vacuum
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(Devonian) Pool except that it should be recognized that exoepnon?
to the spacing restrictions may be necessary tc prevent waste or
to protect correlative rights. It has noi: been shown that waste
will not be prevented oi' correlgtive rights be protected by the

rgquix%hent that a proration unit must be ehtireh with a single

governmental seeiion. The Ohio, therefore, objects to any such ‘

requii'ement for the rules of these pools. Signed J. 0. Terrell _C‘oydh.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have anything further to add

in this case?

MR. DUREE: We would like to add that in addition to
the unit, Pure 0il Company owns other acreage within the area
and concurs with their recommendations.

MR. PORTER: If nothing further, the case will be taken

undér advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
88

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the (:ounty:of
Bermalillo, State of New nexi_oo,_ do hereby certify that the fore-
| going and éttached Transcript.af Proceedings was. reported by me

in Stenotype at the time and place hereinbefore set forth; that
same was thereafter transcribed into typewritten transcript by
me, and that the same is a true and correct record to the best
of my knowledge, skill and ability.
WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this the 3rd.day of June, 1958,

in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New
Mexico.

.

G. Fujer ]
Notary Public /

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960
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Attention: Mr, A, L. Porter

Dear Mr, Por

ters

TEXASPROD!.ICINGDWISION
P. O. BOX 2107 .
FORT WORTH 1, TEXAS

s Jdr.

GENERAL OFFICES, 33 EAST WACKER DRIVE.CHICAGO.

The Pure 0il Campany, as operator of the South Vacuum Unit, respectmliy

requests that a hy

adoption of

the South Vacumm [h nian) Pool,
—— 7 \evonian)

ampany of California,
drilled and co

Union 0il ¢

Vacumm Unit >

re the Commission be schedn

special rules .and re lations to govern the

No. 1-35 located 1980 south
T-18-s, R-35-E,

the Devonian _fomation*throu
361 barrels of o
well, The Pure.
which aetion wa

Section 35,

1y produced
tion of this
Vacuum Unit,
ary 3, 1953,

The

name South

was held on March 13, 1958,

nated,

additional w

duction in the

ells

mpleted as a producer the So

of the narth line and 1980

led to consider the
arderly development of

! westrof the east line,

Lea Couaty, New Mexico, This well was completed in

gh perforations fron 11,643
11 in 5 hours through a 1/2
Oil Company was designated
S_approved by the 0il Conse
Vacuum (Devonian) Pool was

South Vacuum Unit Well No, 1-35 is the

e Devonian
now in the

In order to bring about
source of supply,
and 'to protect the correlati
quest that the followin: spe

to prevent

formation in the area. The

to 11,680 and initial-
" choke, After comple-
as operator.of the South
rvation Commission Febry-
Suggested, and a hearing

only well completed ard
Te are, however, several

process of being drilled for possible Devonian pPro-

area of this well,

the orderly aﬁd Proper development of this cormon

waste, to avoid the driili
ve right
c¢ial rules amd regulations

ng of unnecessary wells,

1) That the South Vacuum ( Devonian) Pool be extemieq to include Sections
21, 22, 23, 2), 25, 26, 27, 28, 33, 3, 35, and 36, T-
; S

tion 6, T-19-F R 32 5. s

Sections 1, 2,3, ang by, T-
S area is outlineg in red o

=S R=35-FE; Sections 19,
19-S, R-35-E: angd Sec-
n the attached plat,

ALL QUOTATIONS SUBJECT TO CHANGE WITHOUY NOTICE,
ALL AGREEMENTS CONTINGENT UPON STRIK

ES. FIRES. ACT5 OF THE GOVERNMENT AND CARRIERS, AND ALL OTHER CAUSES BEYOND OUR CONTROL




State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission
Page 2

) At these special rules and
1y ehated as the e ; _—
at a depth of 11,547 in.

3) That proration units of 80 acres each be established, consisting of two -
contimous and contigious Lo acre tracts elongate in eithe r direction,

L) That all wells completed in said common source of supply be located in
the center of either LO acpre tract within the 80 acpe proration unit, with a tol-

to avoid surface bstructians,




The Atlantic Refining Company
P. 0. Box 871
Midland, Texas

Champlin Refining Campany
P. O¢ B@ ]M;O
Midland, Texas

Cities Service 0il Campany
‘Pe 0s Box 97
Hobbs, New Mexico

Farest. Oil Corparation
P. 0. Box 2066
Midland, Texas

Gulf 0il Corporation
P. 0. Bax 962
Roswell, New Mexico

Jake L, Hamon
102 Western Building
Midland, Texas

Jde Don Hndéms, Inc.
P, 0. Box 1898
Hobbs, New Mexico

Hmble 0il & Refining Company
P. 0. Box 1600
Midland, Texas

Ralph Lowe
P. 0. Box 832
Midland, Texas

1712 San Cristobal Road S.W.
Albuguerque, New Mexico

Magnolia Petroleum Company
P. 0. Box 633
Midland, Texas

The GChio 0il Company
P. 0. Bax 552
¥Midland, Texas

Neville G. Penrose, Inc.
1813 Fair Building
Port Worth, Texas

Phillips Petroleum Company
P. 0, Bax 2105
Hobbs, New Mexico

“The Rre 0il
P, 0, Box 2207
Fort uWorth 1, Texas

Richardson & Bass
Ft. Worth Nat'l, Bank Hldg.
Fort darth, Texas '

Shell 0il Company
P. 0. Box 1509 -

P. 0. Box 548
Lovington, New Mexico

Sinclair 0il & Gas Company
P. 0. Box 1470
Midland, Texas

Skelly Oil Company
P. 0. Box 993
Midland, Texas

Sun 0il
P. 0. Box 1861
Midland, Texas

The Superiar 0il Company
Andrews Higlmmy
Midland, Texas

The Texas Campany
P. O, Box 1270
Midland, Texas

Texas Gulf Prodﬁcing Company
PO O. BOX 176}4
Midland, Texas

Texas Pacific Coal and 0il Gcinp’any
P, 0. Bax 2037
Midland, Texas

Tidewater 0il Company
P, 0, Box 1231
Midland, Texas

Ce W, Trainer
515 West Park
Hobbs, New Mexico

Union 0il Company of California
Union 0il Building

619 West Texas

Midlamd, Texas
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CASE 1443:

CASE 1444:

special rules and regulations for the South Vacuum (Devonian)
Pool be promulgated incorporating, among other provisions, the
establishment of 80-acre proration units in the South Vacuum
(Devonian) Pool.

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Com-
mission of New Mexico on its own motion to revise Rule 112 (a) to
permit administrative approval of oil gver gas and ml-oai dual
completions nnder certam cxrcumsmnces.

Southeastern New Mexico Nomenclature case calling for an
order for the creation of new pools and the extension of
existing pools in L.ea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico.

{a) Create a new oil pool for San Andres production, designated -
as the West Crossroads-San Andres Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 21: SwW/4

(b) Create a new gas pool for Pennsylvanian production, designated
as the Halfway-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: SE/4

(c) Create a new gas pool in Eddy County, New'Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Pennsylvanian production, designated as the
Shugart-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: NE /4

(dj Extend the Atoka-Grayburg Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: SW/4 NE/4

(e) Extend the Caprock-Queen Pool to include:

:I'OWNSHIP 13 SOQUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: W/2 Nw/4

- TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH,‘ RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 20: E/2 SE/4
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No. 14-58

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING MAY 14, i958

Oil Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico

ALLOWABLE:

' CASE 977:

CASE 1439:

CASE 1440:

CASE 1441i:

N

CASE 1442:

(1} Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1958.

(2) Consideration of the ailowable production of gas for June,

- 1958, for six prorated pools in Lea County, New Mexico, and
also presentation of purchasers' nominations for the six-
month period beginning July 1, 1958; consideration of the
allowable production of gas from six prorated pools in
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, for June, 1958.

NEW GASES

In the matter of the rehearing in Case 977, Order No. R-794-D

upon the petition of Southern Union Gas Company, et al., to reconsider
its application for the establishment of 320-acre drilling units in

the Tapacito-Pictured Clififs Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico. :

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Com-
mission of New Mexico on its own motion to consider the institution
of gas prorationing in the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool in Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly Oil Company for an order promulgating
temporary special rules and regulations for the Otero-Galup Qil
Pool in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order promulgating temporary special
rules and regulations for the Otero-Gallup Oil Pool in Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico, to provide for 80-acre proration units, well
spacing, and such other provisions as the Commission may deem
necessary and proper. '

Application of Pubco Petroieum Corporation for an order promulgat-
ing temporary special rules and regulations for the Verde-Gallup
Oil Pool in San juan Coun?y, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

above -styled cause, secks an order promulgating temporary

special rules and regulations for the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool in San
Juan County. New Mexico, to provide for 80-acre proration units,
weil spacing. and such other rules and regulations as the Com-
mission may deem necessary and proper.

Applicatior: of Pure Oil Company for the extension of the South
Vacuum (Devonian} Pool and rfor the promulgation of special rules
and regulations for said pooi. Applicant; in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order.extending the horizontal limits of the South Vacuum
(Devonrianj Pool to include certain acreage in Township 18 South,
Ranges 35 and 36 East; Townsh:p 19 South. Ranges 35 and 36 East,
in Lea County, New Mexico. The applicani further proposes that
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CASE 1445:

(n)

(o}

{r)

(q)

Extend the Square Lake Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: NE/4

Extend the Townsend-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section b: ilotsl, 2, 786 8

Extend the Warren-McKee Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Secticn 19: SW/4 NE/4

Extend the Milnesand—Pennsylv’aVnian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 18: SE/4 & N/2 NW/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature cage calling for an order
for the extension of existing pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico. '

()

(b)

Extend 'the fAztec-Pictuied Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: All

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 32: ‘NJf2
Section 33: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM -
Section 7; S/2

Extend the Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 4: s/2

Section 9: All
Section 10: Nw/4
Section 15: NwW/4
Section 16: N/2
Section 17: All
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{£f) Extend the Jalmat Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22.SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
" Section 11: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: SW/4

(g) Extend the Justis-Drinkard Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM 9
Section 24: NW/4 ’

(h) Extend the vJustis-McKee Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: - S/2 SE/4

(i) Extend the Pearl-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM

Section 28: s/2 & NE/4

Section 29: S/2 : ’ '
Section 30: SE/4 - e
Section 31: NE/4 '

{i) Extend the Roberts Pool to include: -

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 9: W/2SW/4

(k) Extend the North Shugart-Grayburg Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 3! EAST, NMPM
Section 9: SE/4

Section 10: SwW/4

Section 15: N/2 Nw/4

(1) Contract the Forrest Pool by the deletion of the following
described area:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTI'H, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: NE/4, N/2 SE/4,and SE/4 SE/4

{m) Contract the Square Lake Pool by the deletion of the following
described area:

?OWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4 SE/4
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(e)

(f)

(g)

(h)

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: s/2

TOWNSEBIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 32: N/2

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 23:° S/2
Section 26: N/2

Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: SW/a
Section 2: s/2

Extend the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include :

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
Section 5: SE/4
Section 8: NE/4

Extend the Otero Graneros-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSH\IP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 10: . SW/4
‘Section 15: NW/4

Extend the Bisti-Lower Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 9: SW/4
Section 17: N/2

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

Section 4: s/2
Section 9: NE/4
Section 12: s/2
Section 13: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
Section 10- NE/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 20: SwW/4
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(c)

(d)

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: SE/4

Extend the Gavilan-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: NW/4 ,

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: El2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST, NMPM
Section 19: w/2 o

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
Section 3: sw/4

Section 4: SE/4
Section 10: w/2 & NE/4
Section 13: sil2

Section 36: E/2

Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to Include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
Section 8: N/2

Section 9: All
Section 14: SE/4
Section 22: sl2
Section 23: Al
Section 24: SW/4

Section 25: N/2
Section 27: NwW/4

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 3: w/2 ' ‘

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 21: s/l2 »
Section 22: w/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 34: sf2 '

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, JANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 4: All
Section 9: NWwW/4
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(i)  Extend the Verde Gallup Oil Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM

Section20: SW/4 |
Section 31: NW/4 :

ga
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o e SOUTH VACUUM (DEVONIAN) POOL Ol CONSthVAIION
RESERVOIR DATA NIA Ft uw%a‘é%”" N
SHIBIT No._ L
CASE _ 2! p I

PEIBM mmm OF RRSEEVOIR ROCK
(Based on Core lnnlym)

a. Average Porosity - 6.58

b. Average Permeability - 226 Millidarcys

‘o Average Interstitial Water Saturation - 32,5%

d. Net Thickness - 105 feet (UOF of Cored interval analysed - L2' not analysed)
LITHOLOGY
Grey dense to finely crystalline dolmmite with pin-<point to large vugs, inter-
- crystalline porosity, and fracturing.
STRUCTURAL FEATURES OF RESERVOIR

Probable northwest-southeast trending anticiine bounded on the nartheast flank -
by steep dip or possible faulting. No origimal gas cap. Oil-water contact
not determined.

CHARACTERISTICS OF RESERVOIR FLUIDS

a. Gravity of Stock Tank 0il - 48.6° API
b. Saturation Pressure - 382 PSIG
c. Formation Volume Factor - Barrels Reservolr 0il per Barrel Stock Tank 0il
At Original Pressure - 1.051 |
At Saturation Pressure - 1.088
d. Viscosity of Reservoir 0il - Centipoise
At Original Pressure - .88l
At Saturation Pressure - ,588
e. Dissolved Gas-~0il Ratio - Cubic Feet per Barrel Stock Tank 0il

At Saturation Pressure - 96




South Vacum (Devonian) Pool ol

P ;s/’/’ o
‘eservoir Data

Page 2

Se Rxsmmmmmmsmmm

““ "
be Original Reservoir "Pressure - 1826 PST d

(From drill stem test 1-11-58)
. Heservoir Pressure 2-1.58 - 4766 ps1
d. Reservoir Pressure 5-9.5 - 4693
(C\mlatiVe 0il Prodnction to 5-9-58

' e Reservoir Temperature - 1h8° F
f.

——

g8+ Productive Capacity from Pressure Build

~ 20,082 barrels)

Productivity Index - Barrels per Day per PST Pressure Drop -

The Pure 0i1 C
5-1}-58

by
-up Pata - h2_3o nima_gz’ -feet

o=Zpany




